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Background 
PRESSURE 5-2017 agreed to initiate compilation of information for a regional Status report on exploitation 
of mineral resources on the sea floor and an assessment of impact of these activities on the marine 
environment. Russia did not report any data to the data call arranged by the Secretariat in the autumn 2016. 
Nonetheless, the round tables, organized in the frame of the International Environmental Forum - Baltic Sea 
Day 2017 in St. Petersburg, pointed out that Russian experts in the field of dredging and exploitation of 
mineral resources on the sea floor should closer cooperate with HELCOM expert society. 

According to VSEGEI (Federal State Budgetary Institution «A.P. Karpinskiy Russian Geological Research 
Institute»), there are 28 deposits of sands and sandy-gravels and two deposits of boulders on the seafloor 
within Russian part of the Gulf of Finland. For many years the aggregates (sand and sandy-gravel mixtures) 
have been extracted from the bottom of the eastern Gulf of Finland, mostly within near-shore sand terraces 
formed in Early Holocene during post-Ancylus regression and Littorina Sea fluctuations. Monitoring 
geophysical profiling of the areas of sand under-water extraction revealed numerous anthropogenic 
depressions with relative depth up to several meters. Sediment sampling within these depressions showed 
accumulation of laminated silty-clayey mud layer more than 50 cm thick. Clayey mud absorbed different type 
of pollutants, and can be a source of secondary pollution. Sedimentation rates within anthropogenic 
depressions are very high (up to at least 1.2 cm/year). 

Another type of mineral deposits on the seabed of the Eastern part of the Gulf of Finland is Fe-Mn 
concretions. In 2006-2008 "Petrotrans ltd" carried out an experimental underwater extraction of about 60 
000 tons of concretions within the area of several square kilometres. Research of areas of concretion’s 
extraction, carried out by VSEGEI, have shown that the concretions do not regenerate in the trenches. The 
concretions, remaining after under-water extraction as a result of change of sedimentation conditions, 
become a secondary source of contamination of bottom sediments. 

Annual monitoring of 2011-2016 has shown that the level of anthropogenic impact (e.g. grudging, dumping, 
mineral resources mining etc.) within the Russian part of the Gulf of Finland is very high. 

The detailed information will be presented for consideration of the PRESSURE 6-2017 Meeting. 

Action requested 

The Meeting is invited to take note of the information on the exploitation of mineral resources in the 
territorial waters of Russia in the Baltic Sea and its impact on the marine ecosystem.  

The Meeting also invited to inform about national studies of the effects of underwater mining in the Baltic 
Sea.  
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